
FAREWELL TO OUR 1960s SCHOOL HALL



Our 1960s hall building…
Also known over these years as:

Arts & Crafts Room

Visual Aide Room & Library

General 
Purpose 
Building

Before and After Care Room

Mothers’ Club 
meeting room



1954
PVSPS opened on 2nd February 
with 196 students

A two-roomed shack was still on 
the school grounds when PVSPS 
opened (occupant refused to 
move)

After the resident was relocated, a 
fire destroyed the shack - how 
mysterious!



1958
School Committee adopted 
recommendations to build hall

Fundraising via waste paper 
drives and bottle collection

A ‘monster’ meeting of parents 
was called to rally support

School Committee issued a 
circular, proposing to create a 
co-operative and borrow funds 
from families – this didn’t go 
ahead



1960-1961
1960
Local fundraising reached £1900

Minister of Education agreed to subsidise 
£1 for £1 so long as the hall would be used 
‘for the advantage of school children’

Cost of completion was estimated £4,200 
(or roughly $151,000 in today’s money)

1961
School Committee announced that 
construction would soon commence



1962
The hall was completed 
and now officially 
opened

Head Teacher reflected:
“It has been said that self-
help is bonny, and the 
members of our community 
have shown, to a fine degree, 
the capacity to help 
themselves, to group 
together, and to pursue an 
admirable objective to a 
successful conclusion”



1963

Fun fact…

Enrolments peaked the year after the hall was opened

PVSPS had 603 students!



1964-1965
1964
The hall heats up as four gas heaters are 
installed

1965
Not enough classrooms, so some lessons 
are held in the hall as a ‘temporary 
arrangement’

This arrangement went longer than 
expected as a fire destroyed the Infant 
Block, 9 classrooms, staffroom & office in 
December so portables were needed



2021
Since 1961, our hall has been enjoyed by
• 1000s of students, families and 

community members
• 100s of staff, including 12 principals

THANK YOU
for 60-years of memories



Visions for this space…
Once our old hall is demolished….

Our vision is to have the landscape open, 
(i.e. oval visible from the 2018 building), 
while also supporting our SunSmart 
philosophy of providing many shaded play 
areas for our students

A Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) 
with a ballcourt underneath is not only 
desirable for PE, the space would be used 
across all curriculum areas

In August 2021 the School Council 
submitted a grant application for Minor 
Capital Works Funding to help achieve our 
vision. Wish us luck! 


